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CONGRATULATIONS 
I am delighted to announce that Lisa McLean welcomed a baby boy 
on 20

th
 April.  Harvey George McLean weighed a healthy 4.05kg 

and both mum and baby are doing well.   
DISTRICT ATHLETICS EVENT 
Today we have 76 children representing our school at the District 
Athletics event today.  Iôm very proud of our athletics team and 
know they will compete well and do their best.  My thanks to Dale 
Goldsmith and Aaron Thompson for the training and expertise they 
have provided these students leading up to the event.  Iôm sure we 
will have much to report on at the assembly tomorrow.  
GO THE BASIN  
MOTHERôS DAY STALL 
It was wonderful to see the excitement on the childrenôs faces as 
they visited the stalls and purchased a gift for their mum.  I would 
like to thank Fiona Jackson and her many helpers for organising the 
gifts and stall.    
CYBER TALK 
Last night over 70 parents and stafff attended the Cyber Talk pre-
sented by members of the Victorian Police and it was an very in-
formative and eye opening presenation. We have asked the pre-
senters for copies of a few slides they used last night which con-
tained links to parent help sites.  
HOUSE CROSS COUNTRY 
On Monday 8

th
 May, the whole school will be participating in the 

House Cross Country at school.  Please encourage your child to 
wear their house colour t-shirt on the day.  I look forward to seeing 
the students proudly run through the school grounds as the many 
parents cheer and support this event. Thanks to Dale Goldsmith 
and Aaron Thompson for their outstanding organisation for this 
event.   
HAWTHORN FOOTBALL CLUB VISITORS 
On Tuesday 2

nd
 May, we were fortunate to have some team mem-

bers from Hawthorn FC who conducted a special question and an-
swer session with our Grade 3&4 students.  The players were Luke 
Bruest who is one of the best small frowards playing the game and 
two boys from the Box Hill Hawks ï Harry Morrison recruited from 
Benalla and Conor Nash from Ireland. The children asked many 
great questions about training, diet, distance covered in a game, 
sports played as juniors, etc.  

 
 
May 
4th District Aths 
8th House Cross Country 
9thñ11th 3/5 Naplan 
10thñ11th 1/2 Dino dig-
gers incursion 
11th Prep Zoo excursion 
17th NEVR rehearsal 
19th District X country 
22nd Power of One incurs 
30th 3/4 Healesville 
Sanctuary excursion 
 
 
 
 
 
TERM DATES FOR 2017 
 
TERM1 
30th Jan -  31st March 
31st Jan -  1- 6 students 
1st Feb -  Prep students 
TERM 2 
18th April -  30th June 
TERM 3 
17th July -  22nd Sept 
TERM 4 
9th Oct -  22nd Dec  
 
 
 
 

PRINCIPALõS NEWS 



 
COUNTRY FAIR 
Please enter the Country Fair date in your diaries - Saturday 28

th
 October.  There is already 

much planning underway for this event which is organised entirely by our parents.  This is a 
huge event which includes mny local groups. It promises to be a fun day with exceptional pro-
duce for sale.  Well worth a visit! 
 
CONCERT UPDATE 
Rehearsals have commenced in readiness for the whole school concert on 21

st
 and 22

nd
 June.  

Colin Hartley has been working hard with the script, music and dancing.  Performing Arts les-
sons have been dedicated to the concert and teachers are also having practice time with their 
grades. 
 
PARENTS MUST SIGN IN 
It is a Department of Education & Training requirement that all visitors MUST sign in at the of-
fice before seeing teachers or students during school hours.  This ensures the safety of our 
children as well identifying people in the yard during breaks.  The only exception are parents 
who are rostered for the morning reading program. 
 
NAPLAN                                                                                                                                  
The National Assessment Program ï Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) involves students in 
Years 3 and 5 from all states and territories in Australia. NAPLAN testing will take place on 
Tuesday 9

th
 May, Wednesday 10

th
 May and Thursday 11

th
 May. Studentsô skills in reading, 

writing, language conventions (spelling, punctuation and grammar) and numeracy will be as-
sessed. These national test results provide information on how your child is progressing and 
performing in the key areas of literacy and numeracy. Parents can support their children to be 
ready to participate in these assessment tasks by facilitating a smooth, calm start to each day. 
Simple tasks such as ensuring that students have breakfast before coming to school and that 
they arrive to school on time can make a big difference. Two correct answers can be the dif-
ference between medium growth and high growth and a good start to the day and plenty of 
sleep throughout the week can be enough to help your child achieve their best. 

ITôS NOT OK TO BE LATE FOR SCHOOL 

Getting to school late can impact greatly on your childôs education. At present we are noticing 
a number of students arriving late at school on a regular basis. Students arriving late to school 
can have an effect on the teacher, other students in their class and themselves in the following 
ways:  
Latecomers: 
distract other students when they arrive 
miss out on talking to their class teacher before school 
miss out on playing with other children before school 
miss out on setting up and organisation time 
may be marked absent on the roll and may miss out on having money and notices collected 
miss out on hearing whatôs happening in the day ahead 
are often unsure about what they have to do in a lesson and that may mean the teacher has 
to repeat instructions and give extra attention to the latecomer 

tend to not value punctuality 
miss out on valuable teacher instruction time 
can arrive at their classroom and find their grade at a specialist class or elsewhere in the 
school 

particularly miss out on discussions and valuable reading, writing and mathematics learning 
time in the mornings 

 
Congratulations to the vast majority of our families on having your children here on time. Keep 
up the great work! We understand itôs not always an easy task in the morning! The Basin Pri-
mary School teachers really appreciate and value student punctuality.  



 
PREP ENROLMENTS 2018 
Currently I am conducting daily school tours for prospective families to join us in 2018 and be-
yond.  It is wonderful to have so much interest and Iôm pleased to say that I receive much pos-
itive feedback at the conclusion of the tours.  If you have a child who will be starting Preps at 
The Basin Primary School in 2018, please ensure an enrolment form is lodged at the Office by 
the end of this Term.  This will assist in our planning for next year. 
 
EDUCATION WEEK Monday 22nd to Friday 26

th
 MAY 

Education Week is an annual opportunity for schools to showcase their programs. Whilst it is 
largely ñbusiness as usualò during the week, we have planned some interesting activities.  On 
Wednesday 24

th
 May there will be an Open Evening from 6pm to 7.30pm.  Information about 

the weekôs activities will be sent home with the children. Personally I can't wait for Grandpar-
ents Day on the 23

rd
 May ï I get to talk to people my age J plus I really enjoy seeing the ex-

citement on the children's faces to have their grandparents at school.  
 
GRADE 6 TRANSITION 
A reminder to all parents of Grade 6 children that your óapplication for enrolmentô for transition 
to secondary school is due back on Friday 12

th
 May. This is a very important document that 

must be sent back, even if your child is going to a non-government school. 
 

PREVENTING ILLNESS  
While we appreciate and understand that every day counts at school and student attendance 
is highly important, we do request that parents organise care for their children if they are un-
well or still recovering from illness. Many illnesses such as gastroenteritis are contagious and 
easy spread in a school environment so we encourage you to keep your children at home until 
they have fully recovered. 
 

 

 

Graeme Russell 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Apples  
 

Friday 12th May is the next apple delivery. 
If you wish to place an order please make 
sure your order and money are handed into 
the office by 9am on Friday.  
Pink Ladies, Royal Gala, Granny Smith all 
apples $10  
 
 
 
 
 

LOST PROPERTY 
 
 
Please make sure all uniform is clearly     
labelled with your childõs name.  It is 
much easier to return when there is a 
name on it. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CAMBODIA ORPHANAGE DONATIONS INVITED 
 
A family from our school is travelling to Thailand and 
Cambodia later this term and are visiting an orphanage 
on their trip. 
 
They have some small sized sporting and school sup-
plies to take to donate that they'll fit into their suitcas-
es.  If any families have other equipment that's in excel-
lent condition that's no longer needed, it could be put to 
good use in the orphanage.  Of course, new donations 
would be gratefully accepted.  No donation too small! 
 
Items could include textas, pens, pencils, scrap books, 
exercise books, stationary, stickers, balls, frisbees etc. 
 
Please leave items at the general office by May 12 or 
contact me for more information. 
 
 
Gavin Fox 
GFox@oxley.vic.edu.au  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 
 
2nd  Adelina Bloomfield 
 
3rd  Tylah Chrystal 
 
6th  Sofie Van Wyland 
 
7th  Charlie Dodd 
 
10th  Joel Allen    
  Jennifer Berezy 
 
11th  Justin Laurito 
 
12th  Leah Siegman    
  Rhyleigh Robertson   
  Skye Collins 
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